Regular meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Village of Newark Valley was held Tuesday evening, February 10, 2009 at 7:00 PM in the Municipal Building. Present were:



Mayor



James Tornatore

                        Trustees
Lori DeHaas, John Schaffer, Fred Blee


Clerk/Treasurer
Mertie Pozzi
 



Deputy Clerk/Treasurer
Tracey Cucci



Attorney


Frank Como

Excused:
Trustee



John Kaufman

Guests



See Sheet

Regular meeting was called to order by the Mayor at 7:00 PM.  

Guests:  Ross McGraw from the Historical Society requested to have a painting that was donated to them be displayed in the Noble Room.  Rhonda Bickford discussed the background of the painting and its value.  Mayor and board members had questions and discussed concerns such as cost of security and other liability.  Attorney Como suggested the Historical Society retain ownership and provide written release of liability.  Board approved displaying portrait in Noble Room as long as there is a hold harmless agreement.  

Leslie and Morgan Inderwies are requesting a player piano be moved to the Noble Room to be enjoyed at community events held in the room.  They stated there would be no liability for the Village, and they would be responsible for maintenance and even take ownership if the board preferred.  Board expressed concerns about future costs and responsibility, and that an agreement should be in writing.  It was agreed a modified hold harmless agreement be signed.  Clerk to contact Leslie by email when prepared.  

MINUTES:
Minutes were read and approved as presented from January 13, 2009, with a motion by DeHaas, seconded by Schaffer. Carried.

FINANCIAL REPORT:
Discussed as presented.

BILLS:
Presented. Approved as presented in the amount of  $29,023.80 from abstract numbers 212 & 213 with a Motion by Schaffer, seconded by Blee. Carried.

WORK IN PROGRESS:
Library Addition/Library Board – Concern was raised regarding Library raising money and not having the matching dollars. Library will not spend any money until they have the matching funds. Clerk needs authorization from the library board to have a separate fund set up for the Building Addition.  Fred Blee to discuss with Library board at next meeting on the 16th. 

Water Rate Committee – Scott Evans reviewed meeting and decisions made.  

Walking Trail/Trout Ponds – No report.


Bike Park – NYCOM was contacted to see if paving material can be purchased through Village at County Rate; they sent confirmation that as long as County has procurement policy, it could. County contacted and waiting for answer.


PPG – Trustee Blee had been questioned about whether an architect was hired and whether ground breaking for the library had been established, answer for both questions was no.


MB Storm Windows – Rest of windows will be installed on Tuesday the 17th.


Shirley Road Property Transfer – Completed and owner has picked up paperwork.


Pictures on Website – Mayor to work with Fred Blee to set up meeting with Ray Hunt.


Village Offices – Contractors have been contacted to get quotes.


Environmental Testing – Doing work from results of test, now working on supporting beams.


Reservoir Deed – Attorney to have assistant return abstract.

NEW BUSINESS: 


RESOLUTION #7-09
Completion of Employee Probation (copy attached) adopted with a motion by Schaffer, seconded by Blee. Roll call vote. DeHaas, Schaffer, Blee, and Tornatore – Yes. Kaufman – Excused.  Carried.

RESOLUTION #8-09
To Hold a Public Hearing (copy attached) adopted with a motion by DeHaas, seconded by Blee. Roll call vote. DeHaas, Schaffer, Blee, and Tornatore – Yes. Kaufman – Excused.  Carried.

RESOLUTION #9-09
Reappointment to Board of Appeals (copy attached) adopted with a motion by Schaffer, seconded by Blee. Roll call vote. DeHaas, Schaffer, Blee, and Tornatore – Yes. Kaufman – Excused.  Carried.

RESOLUTION #10-09
Mayor to Sign Agreement of Engineering Services (copy attached) adopted with a motion by Schaffer, seconded by Blee. Roll call vote. DeHaas, Schaffer, Blee, and Tornatore – Yes. Kaufman – Excused.  Carried.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:                     
Code Enforcement – Pending court cases.

Public Works – Meters installed and tested, worked well and leak was detected; waiting for shipment of remaining meters; furnace installed for Post Office, no longer on village generator if a problem with power; Clerk to contact Post Office to inform.

Mayor – Praised work done by Trustee DeHaas and Rate Committee members for work on water project; Bob Messinger, Accuri’s aid in Noble Room Wednesday; Clerk to give him original of water project report.



Personnel – No report.



Planning – No report.



Board of Appeals – Need new alternate.



Building & Grounds – No report.



Parks - No report.



Youth – No report.



Library – No report.



Police – Discussion of police not having copy of village codes on patrol, and report of no problems with parking issue on Rewey.

Child Protection – No report.


Clerk – Received request from Larry Silba to use room in Municipal Building to tutor without cost, Board discussed concerns and suggested church or school, did not approve request; Susquehanna River Basin report completed, water loss of 39.07%; EOS setting up interface with meter reading; monthly 941 deposits now done semi-weekly; changed solid waste/water bills, now less confusing for residents; submitted grant done by Lori DeHaas for remaining meters; Deputy to attend accounting class in March; got fuel quotes, Scott Smith is still lowest; new page on website for Utilities and Services; code program updated with changes; computer board and power repaired; read resident’s compliment of Bill Foster and crew for work done with meter change.

Motion to adjourn at 8:50 p.m. by DeHaas, seconded by Schaffer.

Tracey S. Cucci

Deputy Clerk/Treasurer

